
 

 

 

Sunset Road Condominium Homeowner’s Association, Inc. 
Annual Meeting Minutes 

 January 5, 2015 

 

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. 

Roll Call:  There was an official sign-in sheet.  Present in person at the meeting: Bruce Miller (president), 
Laura Gramley (vice president), Kiersten Muhlenbeck (secretary/treasurer), Jodi Sharp, Charlie Spencer, 
Erica Stanek, Will Gilmore, and Tom Mietzel.  Represented by proxy were: Michaela Messina, Sharon 
Rogalski, Earl Ballweg, Sophia Formisano, and Jo Ann Schimmel.  Absent were Stacie Schultz, Tory Strauss, 
and Laura Zimmerman.  Guest: Sally Balson (Bookkeeper). 

Proof of Notice:  Bruce Miller verified that he mailed or hand delivered all 16 meeting notices. 

Proof of Quorum:  13 of 16 owners were represented, 8 in person and 5 by proxy.   

Approval of Minutes:  The 2014 annual meeting minutes were read by Tom Mietzel.  Tom Mietzel moved to 
approve the minutes and Will Gilmore seconded.  The minutes were approved.   

Report of Officers:  Bruce Miller gave the presidents report and discussed the following items: There was a 
mid year change in the board of directors, Laura Zimmerman stepped down and Kiersten Muhlenbeck took 
her place.  Unit 340-8 was sold during 2014 and the new owners have moved in. There were several minor 
maintenance repairs in 2014, a water heater motor was replaced at a cost of $630 and a parking lot lighting 
fixture was repaired at a cost of $185.  A water leak occurred involving units 340-6 and 340-2, with repairs 
being covered by the individual owners insurance.   

Sally Balson reviewed the 2014 Financial Statements and distributed copies to all the owners.  Sally also 
reviewed changes in the Wisconsin condo laws.  A property lien has been prepared and will be filed against 
unit 360-4 for unpaid condo fees.  A new insurance company has been chosen for the association coverage. 

Report of Committees:  There were no active committees in 2014.   

Election of Board of Directors:  Bruce Miller, Laura Gramley and Kiersten Muhlenbeck were elected as the 
2015 Board of Directors by a majority of paper ballots cast by all owners represented at the meeting.  Charlie 
Spencer also received some votes and he agreed to serve on the board in the event of a vacancy. 

Unfinished Business:  There was no unfinished business.  

New Business:  Will Gilmore proposed the idea of holding a group rummage sale.  The topic will be 
explored further as we get closer to spring. 

Several owners mentioned problems with the front entryway doors.  The doors will be looked at to determine 
what repairs are needed or if other options are available.  The common area hallways will also be looked at 
to get estimates for painting and other minor repairs. 

Options were discussed for replacing the laundry machines when the current lease expires in less than 2 
years.  

Approval of 2014 budget:  The proposed 2015 budget was approved by a vote of 13 to 0.  

Adjournment:  Tom Meitzel moved to adjourn the meeting and Bruce Miller seconded.  The meeting was 
adjourned at 7:58 pm. 


